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The recent stormy weather in southeast Kansas has left some without power for several
days this month. In addition to losing power, this meant that some also lost food when their
perishable food was not able to be refrigerated properly. So, how can you prepare to keep
food safe during the next storm? Check out these tips from FoodSafety.gov:

e Put an appliance thermometer in your refrigerator and in your freezer. The
temperature in your refrigerator should be 40°F or below and the temperature in your
freezer should be 0°F or below. In the case of a future power outage, these
thermometers will help you figure out if the food in your refrigerator and freezer is
safe.

e If the power does go out, try to keep your refrigerator and freezer doors closed. If
unopened, a refrigerator will keep food safe for four hours. A full freezer will maintain
its temperature for 48 hours (or 24 hours if it is half full).

e Once the power is back on, check the temperature on the appliance thermometers in
your refrigerator and freezer to see if the food was kept at a safe temperature.
Perishable foods which were not kept at a safe temperature should be thrown away.
Never taste food to test if it is safe. When in doubt, throw it out!

To learn more about keeping food safe before, during, and after emergencies, visit
bit.ly/preparingforthestorm. Please contact me with questions at clarawicoff@ksu.edu or
620-365-2242.

Kansas State University Agricultural Experiment Station and Cooperative Extension Service
K-State Research and Extension is an equal opportunity provider and employer.



